
CO- PRESIDENT—GINNY MONTGOMERY 

CO-PRESIDENT—LANETTE KNAPP        

VICE PRESIDENT—SHANNON BROCK                                                                        

SECRETARY—KAREN ROSE ARRIS  

TREASURER—DEBORA AKERS  

FLOWER—IRIS  

THEME - ””It takes  all kinds working together” 

Enumclaw Garden Club is  501 ( c) (3) non-profit corporation  

GARDEN CHATTER 

NOVEMBER,  2019 

ENUMCLAW GARDEN CLUB BOARD  

MEETING 

Monday December 9, 2019 

9:30 AM 

Key Bank Community Room 

1212 Cole St. Enumclaw WA 

ENUMCLAW GARDEN CLUB  

GENERAL MEETING  

WEDNESDAY,  NOVEMBER 20, 2019 

11:00 AM-ENUMCLAW VFW HALL 

10:30 AM -Sign in and get together 

11:00 AM—Business Meeting 

11:45AM—Horticulture—Tory Bennett 

12:00 PM—Lunch/Social— 

 Hostesses:  

Hostesses need to arrive at 9:30 AM 

 Sharon LeVander (centerpiece) 

Karen Arris, Shannon Brock, Vivian Curtin, Clarice Gill, Sally Herigstad, 

Cherie Hoselton, Glenis LaChappelle, Tricia MacLaren, Doris Maris, 

Sandra Montgomery, Marilyn Nelson, Mary Nestos, Louise Poppleton, 

Renee Robison, Cynthia Sable, Carla Scollick, Margie Sheeley 

 

Raffle: Karen Arris, Cherie Hoselton, Glenis LaChappelle, Sharon 
LeVander, Cynthia Sable, Carla Scollick 
 

1:00 PM—Program:  “ Garden Borders from Dull to Drama” 

Sue Goetz, Tahoma 

EGC  December 18  

General Meeting 

VFW Hall  Enumclaw  

10:30 AM—Sign in and get together 

11:00 AM—Meeting  

Note this is the week before Christmas 



NOVEMBER CRAFT IDEA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THINKING OF YOU 

GARDEN THERAPY CHAIRPERSON 

Sharon  Fagnan 

360-825-1854 

If you know of a Garden Club member who is ill or 

just needs a little cheering or encouragement, 

please let Sharon know. 

Sharon prefers to be emailed the information at: 

sharonjimfagnan@comcast,net 

-A get well card was sent to Mary Brownell in  

October 
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Newsletter Submissions 

If you have any garden related DIY tips, articles,  

recipes, events, and/or photos that you would 

like in the Garden Chatter please send 

to :cynthia.sable@yahoo.com or text to (925) 

305-8784 

 2019—2010 YEARBOOK CHANGES/CORRECTIONS 

The correct email address for Elizabeth Hendricks is:

 ephendricks@systemthree.com 

Her email address was incorrectly listed in the yearbook. 

Apologies for this incorrect item in the yearbook. 

Please remember to check your yearbook and newsletter before each meeting for information  regarding your  

obligations 

UPCOMING :  

12/9—Enumclaw Senior Center Tree Decorating 12:00 Noon 

12/17 -Gingerbread House Workshop— VFW Hall 

12/18—EGC Christmas Social “ Visions of Sugar 

Plums” 

 Contact Karen Arris if you have questions. 

Make the Centerpiece: Coat roughly 14 
cobs of dried corn with metallic gold and 
copper spray paint. Once dry, hot-glue 
cobs to the perimeter of a 6-inch round 
vase. Tie it all together with gold raffia. Fill 
vase with floral foam and add seasonal 
flowers as desired. (This sampling includes 
dahlias, zinnias, and mountain ash  
berries.) 

WREATH AND SWAG WORKSHOP 

FREE 

SATURDAY, Nov 23 10:00 AM—Noon 

Marcus Whitman Presbyterian Church 

2130 S 248th St 

Des Moines WA 

Sponsored by Des Moines Garden Club 

 

2018-2019 EGC YEARBOOK—Meribeth Vassallo mis-

placed her copy of last years 2018-2019 EGC year-

book. It was left at the September 25th general 

meeting at the VFW Hall. She would really like to have 

it back. If you found it please contact her at  

206-441-0751 or  m_vassallo@msn.com  

https://www.amazon.com/Songbird-Essentials-Ear-Corn-Bag/dp/B001CBJTO4?&tag=countryliving_auto-append-20&ascsubtag=%5bartid|10050.g.2063%5bsrc|%5bch|%5blt|
https://www.amazon.com/Krylon-K05588007-COLORmaxx-Spray-Aerosol/dp/B07LFWTSP8?&tag=countryliving_auto-append-20&ascsubtag=%5bartid|10050.g.2063%5bsrc|%5bch|%5blt|
https://www.amazon.com/Natural-Paper-Raffia-Ribbon-Metallic/dp/B071WLDNMZ?&tag=countryliving_auto-append-20&ascsubtag=%5bartid|10050.g.2063%5bsrc|%5bch|%5blt|
https://www.amazon.com/FloraCraft-Special-Flores-Original-Version/dp/B001FD5EZW?&tag=countryliving_auto-append-20&ascsubtag=%5bartid|10050.g.2063%5bsrc|%5bch|%5blt|


DATES TO REMEMBER 

11/18 & 11/25—Chinook District Basic Design -—Auburn Contact Barbara Smith (253) 631-7118 for info 

11/20—EGC General Meeting, 10:30 AM sign in and get together, 11:00 AM Meeting begins, VFW Hall, Enumclaw 

11/23-Wreath & Swag Workshop, 10:00AM-noon— sponsored by Des Moines Garden Club 

12/4—Chinook District Christmas Luncheon, 11:00 AM Grace Lutheran Church, Des Moines WA  

12/9—9:30 AM, EGC Board Meeting. Enumclaw Key Bank  

12/9  - 12:00 PM—Enumclaw Senior Center Tree Decorating 

12/18— EGC General Meeting, 10:30 AM sign in and get together, 11:00 AM Meeting begins, VFW Hall, Enumclaw,  

1/13/2020—EGC Board Meeting, Enumclaw Key Bank 

1/22/2020—EGC General Meeting, 10:30 AM sign in and get together, 11:00 AM Meeting begins, VFW Hall, Enumclaw 

GARDEN CHATTER          NOVEMBER,  2019 

OCTOBER 23 GENERAL MEETING   -  Halloween costume contest 

We had many great costumes once again this year.  A FUN TIME WAS HAD BY ALL... 
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BREAKFAST FOR THE BIRDS—February 19, 2020 

Silent Auction and Raffle are looking 

for Donations… Start thinking of ideas. If 

you don’t have an item you’d like to donate for 

the silent auction, gift cards and cash donations 

are also a great way to contribute. The cash  

donations can be used to purchase items for 

both the  silent auction and raffle. Contact the 

chairpersons to donate. 

Silent Auction Chairpersons are: 

Carla Scollick  (253) 330-9452 

Connie Keen  (360) 825-5085 

Raffle chairpersons are: 

 Yolanda Nelson ( 253) 230-8644  

 Meribeth Vassallo (206) 799-7289 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to all who 

have donated to this cause al-

ready.. It is very much appreci-

ated... 

EGC WEBSITE 

Make sure to check out the updated EGC website at 

enumclawgardenclub.info.  It is updated with all the lat-

est about our club.  

Any questions or comments contact   

Debbie B’Hymer  - (253) 334-7669 or  

CHINOOK DISTRICT CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 

12/4/19 

 

Donations needed for the luncheon basket 

 

THEME IS A WINE BASKET—Bring your dona-

tions—wine, crackers, olives, cash, gift cards , 

etc..to the EGC October or November  general 

meeting at the VFW Hall.  

2019-2020 EGC YEARBOOK COVER 

Many have asked me where this picture is from and if I had 

taken it. I did not take it; however I would love to visit these 

gardens someday. This is the Dubai Miracle Garden in  

Dubailand, Dubai, United Arab Emirates..  

 

Every year from mid-November 

to mid-May, a 72,000 sqm 

space full of scents and colors 

comes to life. This incredible 

experience is one of Cityland’s 

signature creations – Dubai 

Miracle Garden. It was 

launched on Valentine’s Day, 

2013, and is set in the heart of Dubailand.  

 

NEW MEMBER 

Jennifer Michie 

 phone  -512-864-4907   

Email – Jamichie@gmail.com 

 

REMINDER FROM DORIS MARIS, The Backyard Birder: 

Cold weather for our feathered friends is early this year. Time 

to get a water heater for your bird bath 
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ENUMCLAW SENIOR CENTER FALL TREE DECORATING FRIDAY, Nov 8th      

11 EGC ladies ( Connie Keen, Barb Slack, Cynthia Sable,  Pam Protto, Judy Amburgey, Pat Strom, DixieGood, Karen Arris, 

Shannon Brock, Doris Maris & Yolanda Nelson) attended the fun filled tree decorating. A big shout out to 

Karen Arris for coordinating and a special thank you to Karen’s husband Bob for helping  

 SUNDAY 11/10, 12 EGC members ventured to Lakewold Gardens for the an-

nual “Beautiful Tables Showcase”.  The tables were amazing, gardens gor-

geous and friendship delightful. After the gardens a stop at Glow in Bonney 

Lake for a delicious lunch. 



Enumclaw Garden Club  

Cynthia Sable  

1550 Mountain View Dr. Unit F  

Enumclaw WA 98022  


